
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING OF OCTOBER 23, 2023 

The meeting was called to order by Council President Vince Noblet at 7:00 PM. Other Councilors 
present were Eileen Fisher, David Lindsey, and Gary Raikes. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Council President Noblet. 

The Minutes of the October 9, 2023, town council meeting were approved as presented. 

SPECIAL EVENT REQUEST FOR CUNNINGHAM PARK NEIGHBORHOOD BLOCK 

PARTY 

Pam Risley and Nyla Fox presented the details regarding the event request. Councilor Raikes 

made a motion to approve the request, including the waiver of fees, which received a second 
from Councilor Fisher. A vote was taken, and the event request was approved four to zero. 

SPECIAL EVENT REQUEST FOR VETERANS DAY PARADE 

Rick Rosebrough presented the details regarding the event request. Councilor Lindsey made a 
motion to approve the request, including the waiver of fees, which received a second from 
Councilor Fisher. A vote was taken, and the event request was approved four to zero. 

DISCUSSION ABOUT HEALTH INSURANCE RFP 

The Clerk-Treasurer presented the details regarding quotes for the Town's health insurance, 
including stop-loss insurance for partially self-funded plans. The Clerk-Treasurer 
recommended a partially self-funded option contracting with Anthem ASO. Councilor Raikes 
made a motion to approve the recommendation, including giving the Clerk-Treasurer the 
authority to negotiate the stop-loss insurance deductible up to $100,000, which received a 
second from Councilor Fisher. A vote was taken, and the motion was approved four to zero. 

APPROVAL OF CLAIMS AND UTILITY ADJUSTMENTS 

The Clerk-Treasurer submitted claims identified in the accounts payable vouchers and utility 
adjustments for the period of October 5, 2023, through October 18, 2023, to the Council for 
review and approval. Councilor Fisher made a motion to approve the adjustments and claims, 
which received a second from Councilor Raikes. A vote was taken, and the adjustments and 
claims were approved four to zero. 

REPORTS 

A report was given by Councilor Gary Raikes. 
A report was given by Council President Noblet. 

Council President Noblet adjourned the meeting at approximately 8:17 PM. 

Vince Noblet, Council President 
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Philip Foust, Clerk-Treasurer 
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